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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 04/15/2010 
FINAL –0/22/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
April 8, 2010 
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:04 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at Gadsden High School Cafeteria.
     Members present: Craig Ford, Daniel Castillo, Manuela Huerta and Maria Saenz, Jennifer Viramontes.  
     Members absent:  none 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  Presentation of colors was performed by Gadsden High School NJROTC.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge were recited and led by Stephanie Newell.  The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Saenz.  

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           GHS Principal Carey Chambers said that GHS had several students to recognize.  Art teacher, Susana Arredondo announced that Lidia Aviña will be representing New Mexico in the 2010 National Junior Duck Stamp Art Contest at the Museum of Science of Minnesota.  Daniel Pena was selected as Artsonia’s Artist of the week for the week of March 14 – 20, 2010.  

            Auto Shop teacher Carlos Enriquez announced that Felipe Vega placed first at the State Auto Technology winning scholarships to UTI, WyoTech and full year tuition at San Juan College.  Eunice Perez place first at the Technical Math Skills USA competion.  Both Eunice and Felipe qualify for Nationals at Kansas City Missouri.  Steven Espino received a Silver medal and Yesenia Luna received a Bronze medal in Felony Traffic Stop.            

            FCCLA sponsor Virginia Lerma announced that Mario Bujanda and Karina Salcedo competed in Interior Design at the FCCLA Star and will compete at the National Competition in Chicago, Illinois on July 4th – 8th. 

            NHS Sponsor Randy Thornley recognized senior inductees Miranda Alvidrez, Cynthia Garcia, Darling Garcia, Monica Gomez, Vicky Gutierrez, Maritza Hernandez, Stephanie Newell, Ashley Ortiz, Sephra Reyes, Paola Rios, Karina Salcedo, Anthony Sapien, Gloria Sevilla, Michael Torres, and Natalia Yanez.  

            Criminal Justice Program Sponsor Samuel Marquez recognized Karla Alvarado, Angie Dominguez and Isela Anchondo who qualified to compete in the National Crime Scene Investigation Competition in Kansas City, Missouri June 18th – 26th.  
            FFA Floriculture Sponsor Libby Hamilton announced that the GHS Floriculture team is in the top 5 and Alejandra Carbajal placed in the top 5 in the individual competition.  

           STHS teacher Tony Ray announced the Sun Up Optimists Club Essay Writing Contest winners.  Ruben Alvarado won a Gold Medal and $100.00, Edwin Castillo won a Bronze Medal and $35.00 and Esther Hernandez won a Bronze Medal and $35.00.  Mr. Ray recognized Ms. Valerie Garcia representing the Sun Up Optimist Club.   
           CHS Media Communications Teacher Stephen Gabaldon announced that members of his Broadcast News Team competed in the Skills USA State Competition and earned a First Place Gold medal.  News Anchors Heather Wright and Randy Estrada, Floor Manager Jerome Michelson, and Technical Director Ryan Libby are now eligible to compete at the National Competition in Kansas City June 10th.  

           TRIO Educational Talent Search Director Alicia Salazar recognized students who have participated in the TRIO class competition sponsored by the University of Washington.  Ms. Salazar introduced the coordinators that work with the students from the Gadsden I.S.D. secondary schools:  Becky Rodriguez at GMS and GHS, Vero Martinez at CMS and CHS and Jason Varela at STMS and STHS.  
           Superintendent Nava announced that they had a teleconference with the PSCOC earlier and the district was awarded $14,690,000 for the renovation of Anthony Elementary.  Ms. Nava thanked Mr. Chavez, Mr. Holguin and Mrs. Marquez for all their work on the project.  
            Superintendent Nava said that she and Mr. Suggs had met with the New Mexico Board of Finance and were awarded in supplemental funding $500,000 from the Board of Finance, and $2.5m from the Public Education Department for a total of $3m in supplemental funding.  Ms. Nava announced that in less than 20 months four audits have been completed, the district has been awarded $3m in supplemental funding, the budget has been balanced, and the district is now getting ready to repay the loan.  

	
	B.  President Viramontes congratulated all the students being recognized and thanked the sponsors, teachers, staff and principals for all the hard work.  She thanked the TRIO representatives for showing the district’s students that they do have a future.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Suggs and the Finance Department for all of their hard work.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C. Board Members  
     Mr. Ford said next to graduations, student recognitions were his favorite things to attend.  Mr. Ford paid kudos to Mr. Gabaldon for the excellent job he is doing with the broadcasting students at Chaparral High School.   
Manuela Huerta congratulated the students being recognized and the TRIO program for the work they do with the students.  Mrs. Huerta thanked the parents and the teachers for their hard work.  Mrs. Huerta informed the parents of the Census Community Meetings coming up on Sunday, April 11th and encouraged everyone to fill out and return their census forms.   

     Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Chambers for his hospitality and that he was glad to be home.  He congratulated all of the students being recognized.

	
	Maria Saenz thanked Mr. Chambers for hosting the board meeting and thanked him for all that he does for the students.  She congratulated the ROTC Color Guard for their presentation of colors.  Ms. Saenz said it was always good to hear the students’ success stories and thanked all of the teachers for all of the work they do.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mr. Diggs and wished him well on his upcoming retirement.  Ms. Saenz said she had attended the Wellness Committee meeting and mentioned that one of the biggest issues is the violence on the border, she also stated that more security is needed not only at our schools but also at the border.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - none

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the March 11, 2010 board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Textbook Adoption        2010-2011
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve that Textbook Adoption for 2010-2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Amend Transportation Contract for 2009-2010 Final Allocation
	A. Mr. Chavez explained to the board that due to the State's overall budget shortfall there will be an additional reduction of the District's overall Transportation budget by $58,858.00.  The contract with Boone Transportation needs to be amended to reflect a final allocation for the school year.  

	Anthony Elementary Addition & Remodel
	B.  Mr. Gallegos said that as per district plans Anthony Elementary will have a new addition of classrooms, cafeteria and remodeling of the current facility. 

	Contract Agreement for HELP-NM Vended Meal Service 
	C. A Contract Agreement with HELP - New Mexico, Inc., for the Child Development Center located at 1000 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico for breakfasts and lunches was discussed.

	Monthly Budget Report for Month Ending February 28, 2010
	D. Steve Suggs, Associate Superintendent for Finance presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of February 28, 2010.  President Viramontes thanked Mr. Suggs for the job he has done in getting the district back on the right track, and that by the end of the month the district will be current and up to date with all the audits.

	Spaceport Project Goals and Budget
	E. Cheryl Coyle presented an overview of the Spaceport Tax Funding goals and budget which will include Science, Technology, Engineering and Math for students sixth through twelfth grade.       

	Project Lead the Way MOU
	F. Cheryl Coyle gave the Board information on the Memorandum of Understanding with Project Lead the Way (PLTW) which is an Engineering Pathway that will be offered at Chaparral H.S., Gadsden H.S., and Santa Teresa H.S. for 2010-2011.  

	PSCOC Standards Based-Capital Outlay 2010-2011
	G. Mr. Gallegos gave an overview of the PSCOC pre-application prioritizing construction projects for Berino Elementary addition and remodeling, Gadsden High School Trades Building addition, a new elementary in Chaparral and remodeling of Chaparral Elementary, a new Desert Pride, and a new elementary in the southern part of the district.  

	School Calendars 2010-2011
	H. Superintendent Nava explained that both Gadsden ISD Administration and members of Gadsden AFT Local #4212 worked on the proposed school calendars for 2010-2011.  The Board asked about aligning the calendar with DACC for Dual Credit Courses, Vicki Lopez explained that NMSU/DACC sets their calendar a year in advance.  There were questions regarding the starting dates, which are set with payroll in mind.  As well as why the EPSS dates changed to Mondays.   

	STHS, GMS, DT, LL, AE Pre K ADA Upgrades 
	I. Mr. Gallegos informed the board that ADA upgrades plans in cooperation with Alley Associates were developed for Santa Teresa H.S., Santa Teresa E.S., Desert Trail, Loma Linda and Anthony Pre-K. 

	Anthony Area Elementary Attendance 
	J. Mr. Chavez presented to the board new attendance zones for Anthony, Berino, Gadsden and Loma Linda Elementary Schools for 2010-11.   

	Fleet Fueling Station at the Physical Plant
	K. Mr. Gallegos presented information on the construction of a Fleet Fueling Station at the Physical Plant yard. 

	Quality of Education Survey 
	L. Cathy Phillips asked the Board to review the questions on the Quality of Education Survey.

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:07 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:43 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:44 p.m.                      
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        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
    
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz
4950 McNutt Road


Sunland Park, New Mexico





P.O. Drawer 70


Anthony, N.M. 88021


Phone: (575) 882-6200











  Cynthia Nava


  Superintendent














